
STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING  

THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (THE GRANGE, STEVENAGE) 
(RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER 2020 

At present parking in The Grange is liable to cause a hazard and/or an 
obstruction. Reports have been made by the local school, the residents and 
others. Officer observations and desktop swept path investigations have 
verified the problem. A recent informal consultation with the properties fronting 
the area affected by this proposal highlighted an overwhelming support for ‘No 
waiting at any time’ restrictions to be introduced for the entire length of The 
Grange.  
 
The Council’s investigations have found that the current unrestricted parking 
is liable to cause an obstruction to traffic both during the day and in the 
evening. 
 
Therefore, it appears to the Borough Council as Order making Authority, that it is 
necessary and expedient to make the Order in the interests of avoiding danger to 
persons or other traffic using the road and for preventing the likelihood of any such 
danger arising and for facilitating the passage on the road of any class of traffic 
(including pedestrians). 
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